TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD 
SPECIAL MEETING / WORKSHOP
AUGUST 9th, 2021

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for A Special Meeting on Monday, August 9th, 2021 at the Town Hall.  Supervisor Wendy Burton called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance being said by all.
Roll call:  
Wendy Burton – present




Margaret Fallon – present




Mary Weinberger – present




Paul Coughlin – present




Frank Pepe – present

Supervisor Burton stated that the reason for this Special Meeting was to discuss and award a contract for electrical work at the Haunted Fortress.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Paul Coughlin to approve Resolution #8A, as follows:
TOWN OF STANFORD
RESOLUTION #8A
CONTRACT APPROVAL FOR PROJECT #2 “HAUNTED FORTRESS” ELECTRICAL RENOVATIONS
Whereas Requests for Proposals (RFPs) were sent to six (6) firms (taken from the Building Departments list of electrical contractors) on July 8, 2021 along with all subsequent RFP announcements:

Adam Lane

Berlinghoff Electric

Black Electric

Ginocchio Electric

Santella / Quattrocchio Electric

Veith Electric, and,

Whereas, the Adam Lane Electric proposal was the only one received and was the only contractor to engage in the walkthrough or express any interest in the project,

And the proposal was received at 11:18 PM on Wednesday, July 28th but not opened until July 29th, the deadline for the receipt of proposals and,

Whereas, Adam Lane Electric’s Financial proposal of $26,000 was within the anticipated proposal expectation, with work to commence within two weeks of the award, and with the expectation of 15 to 20 days until completion,

Now therefore be it Resolved,

A contract be awarded to Adam Lane Electric for renovations of electrical systems within the Haunted Fortress as described his proposal in the amount of $26,000,

And that the Town Supervisor be authorized to approve change orders up to a specific dollar amount agreed upon in executive session and recorded in the minutes of executive session,

Accept insurance as provided in the Adam Lane Certificate of Insurance, and

Accept the provision within the Proposal for new and additional work approved by the Supervisor will be @ $150 per hour plus materials,

All internal documents of the RFP process and the history of the Haunted Fortress electrical Renovations to be kept on file.  

Councilman Pepe added that this will not be the end of the repairs as this is a very complex project.


Roll call vote: Wendy Burton - yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.


Resolution # 8A OF 2021 adopted by the affirmative votes of the Stanford Town Board and certified this 9th day of August 2021.   Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk


A motion to close the Special Meeting was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.
The Town Board continued with their Workshop Meeting, discussing the following matters:

1. Thursday meeting to be dedicated to Dave Robertson
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2. Thursday: speaker Bob Davis – Winnakee Land Trust
3. International Clown Week Proclamation

4. CPRC Contract

5. Thursday: speaker Danielle Salisbury – Climate Smart Community

6. Free Seniors’ day pass to the Rec. - Resolution #8B

7. Video Ventures proposal

8. Marijuana legislation

9. Food trucks

10. Special Event Committee appointments

11. 2022 Budget progress

12. Change Rec. Commission membership from 5 to 7 members
13. Correct June Minutes – re: ZBA secretary hours

14. Rec. Snack Bar repairs

15. American Rescue Plan funds and other financials

16. Multi-Year Planning policy resolution

17. Driveway Permit fees

18. Abstracts: General Fund – $ 64,457.18      
                 Highway Fund – $ 21,030.13

    

     Escrow Fund - $ 1,870.50


                 Bangall Lights - $ 837.49


     
     Capital Projects - $ 29,199.40



     Rec. Capital Fund - $ 9,233.00 

19. Approve 7/8/21 Minutes

With no other business at hand, the Board adjourned at about 9PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

